THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held via Zoom on 18 March 2021
1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 60 people to the fourteenth Annual General Meeting. Four apologies for absence were noted. The meeting was declared quorate.
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 25 February 2020 were approved nem. con., with five abstentions. There were no matters arising.
3. Progress Report. Alan Allport noted the enormous increase in visitor numbers during the Covid-19 lockdowns and thanked the numerous volunteers who had continued to work (solo or socially distanced) through the year. In particular he thanked City Councillor Tom Landell-Mills for ensuring action by Thames Water to restore the severely depleted water flow into the stream from the north.
Conservation work. The major project was the dredging of the Frog Lane ditch and the stream by Aquatic Solutions Ltd. in September 2020. The City Council's volunteers scythed another block of reeds, as part of a long-term project to prevent the reedbed drying out. A contractor was paid to mow the meadows and glades; volunteers from St Clare's College raked the aftermath. Another contractor shifted tons of rubbish off site. Oxford Conservation Volunteers planted more than 150 saplings and constructed wattle fences along the ditch and stream. Our own volunteers regularly watered saplings, conducted Slow Worm surveys, cleared brambles, and planted 1,000 wild daffodil bulbs (kindly donated by Jenny and Anthony Loehnis).
b. Public education. The annual May Morning Birdsong walk and the annual Family Springwatch event had to be cancelled because of the pandemic.  But a creative writing project, inspired by Nicola Devine's wildlife photographs, was organised in collaboration with Phil & Jim School, and a 'Fairy Doors' trail for under-fives during the summer holidays proved popular. A group of undergraduates from The Queen's College did biology field work on the site. Thanks were expressed to Anthony Grieveson for creating and managing our new website; to Miranda Robinson for managing the Facebook page; to Sam Crofts for creating and managing a Twitter page; and to Jonathan Bowen for creating a Wikipedia page.
4. Future Plans: Routine management of the reedbed and meadows will continue. More bulbs and ferns will be planted, and wildflower seeds sown. A professional contractor will be paid to repair the southern stretch of the boardwalk, which (ten years after construction) is sinking.
5. Financial Report: Total income in 2020 was £8,566, largely derived from donations from supporters (£5,048) and sales of the 2021 calendar, featuring Nicola Devine's photographs of Trap Grounds wildlife, which had raised £1,674 by 31/12/19. County Councillor John Howson made a grant of £1,500 from his discretionary budget towards the costs of the dredging operations. Total expenditure was £9,563 (largely due to the dredging project). The bank balance at 31 December 2020 was £6,335. The statement of accounts was approved nem. con. with two abstentions.
6. Confirmation of Next Year's Committee: Offers by current members Alan Allport, Bob Cowley, Sam Crofts, Linda Losito, Lance Millar, Colm O'Caomhanaigh, and Catherine Robinson to continue serving were unanimously endorsed. Tom Evans (thanked for his many years of valued service) has resigned due to the pressure of other commitments, and Tom Bulford has agreed to be co-opted to replace him, to serve for one year in the first instance. This proposal was also approved. 
7. Powerpoint presentations. Stephen Burch, the County Dragonfly Recorder for the British Dragonfly Society, gave an illustrated talk entitled The Dragons and Damsels of the Trap Grounds. It was followed by a panorama of Trap Grounds wildlife presented by members of the Committee. Both presentations featured the photographic work of Nicola Devine, whose skill and dedication were warmly acclaimed.
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